
Freshers and Farewell Program  

2nd March 2023 

"ELECTRO-VERSE" - A Farewell and Freshers Program by the Electrical 

Engineering Department 

On March 2, 2023, the students of the Electrical Engineering department 

orchestrated a one-day event, aptly named "ELECTRO-VERSE," within the 

premises of the Electrical Engineering department. This event served the 

dual purpose of bidding farewell to the fourth-year students and extending 

a warm welcome to the incoming first-year students pursuing B. Tech and 

M. Tech degrees within the EEN department. 

Commencing at 10 a.m. and concluding at 5 p.m., "ELECTRO-VERSE" 

garnered significant distinction with the honorable presence of our 

university's esteemed Registrar, Dr. Syed Nurus Salam. Dr. Salam graced the 

occasion with his presence and delivered an inspiring address to the 

attending students. The Head of the Electrical Engineering department, Dr. 

Rumpa Saha, along with other faculty members from the department, 

extended a warm welcome to the newly enrolled students, marking the 

commencement of a new chapter in their academic journey. 

The event featured a diverse range of cultural activities, including 

recitations, musical performances, dance exhibitions, and extempore 

speeches. The participation of a significant number of students contributed 

to the overall enjoyment of the day. Additionally, the students thoughtfully 

organized refreshments for all attendees and participants, further enhancing 

the experience of "ELECTRO-VERSE." 



 

 


